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THe City oF New YoORk
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New York, N.Y. 10007

October 27, 2004

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council
Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hercby disapprove
Introductory Number 98-A, which prohibits the sale, lease, rental or operation of certain
motorized scooters in New York City.

Motorized scooters traveling at any speed can be dangerous for operators and
pedestrians alike, particularly in New York City. Existing laws are, however, sufficient
to address the goals of this legislation. The New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law
prohibits the operation of motorized scooters on the City’s streets and sidewalks - a
prohibition that is appropriate. In addition, the New York City Consumer Protection Law
requires stores that sell motorized scooters to disclose, at the point of sale, that motorized
scooters cannot be operated on the City’s streets or sidewalks. The Department of
Consumer Affairs is focused on enforcing this law, routinely conducts inspections and
issues violations where such notices are not posted.

Apart from being unnecessary, Introductory Number 98-A is objectionable in
several respects. First, this legislation bans the sale of motorized scooters which are legal
to operate on private property. While the legal use of these scooters is limited, they are,
in fact, legal, and a total ban on their sale is therefore inappropriate. In addition, a ban
would not have an appreciable impact on the illegal operation of motor scooters. People.
may continue to purchase them outside of the City where their sale is not prohibited and
where merchants do not post signs informing consumers that they cannot be operated on
New York City streets or sidewalks.

Introductory Number 98-A exempts motorized scooters that are electric powered
and incapable of exceeding fifteen miles per hour and “electric personal assistive
mobility devices,” commonly referred to as Segways. These exemptions may confuse
business owners and the public. The public may infer from these exemptions that the




[image: image2.png]motor scooters exempted from the legislation are legal to operate on the streets of New
York City while, in fact, they are not.

While I certainly applaud the goals of this legislation to reduce the dangers posed
by the illegal operation of motorized scooters, I believe it is more effective to enforce
current laws banning their use and requiring disclosure, than to ban the sale of these

scooters. For all of the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 98-
A

Sincerely,

Michael R. Bloomberg

Cc: Hon. A. Gifford Miller





